Meeting Purpose:
FoxFire Community Annual Homeowner’s Meeting
Date:


February 4, 2016
Time:


7:00 p.m.
· The HOA president called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m. and welcomed all those who are present.
· The current president introduced herself and explained how the president and vice president were voted in by the Board to serve the rest of the terms of office.

· All three board members were in attendance.

· Introductions were made by the new president, the new vice president, and the treasurer.
· The current vice president and former secretary explained the requirements and duties for the available secretary position.
· The treasurer began to explain the budget and several homeowners had questions regarding where the money was being used.
· The treasurer explained that the sprinkler systems at both entrances were capped on July 10, 2015, thus saving the community money eliminating this cost.  
· The treasurer answered other questions regarding where other dollars were used.
· As of this meeting, the budget was not passed as it was incomplete.  The completed 2016 budget was emailed to all homeowners on February 24, 2016 and it was approved via email.
	2016 To Date vs. Remaining

	

	Category


Budgeted 
To Date
Remaining Budget

	Lawn Maintenance

$11,120.00 
$00.00               $11,120.00

	Water Company

$   - 
             $   -        
$    -

	IPL



$4,080.00
$584.44
$3,495.56

	Insurance


$793.00
$668.00         
$125.00

	Board Expense


$1,428.00 
$98.00  
$1,330.00

	Irrigation


$  - 
             $   -        
$   -

	Marion Cty Sewer Mgt

$120.00 
$00.00       
$120.00

	Pond Treatment


$2,738.00 
$00.00        
$2,738.00

	Snow Removal


$2,800.00 
$00.00       
$2,800.00

	Business Entity/Legal

$1,110.00  
$10.00
             $1,100.00

	Maintenance


$2,800.00 
$00.00       
$2,800.00

	Total



$26,989.00 
$1,360.44 
$25,628.56


· A homeowner brought up the issue of the geese and how they are causing untidiness near and around the ponds.  This homeowner offered to look into lighting that would discourage the geese from being on the ponds.  She will email the HOA with this information.
· It was also reinforced that there is no fishing in the ponds.

· The common area was discussed regarding updates and future plans:

· The treasurer stated that she is pricing a new soccer net as well as purchasing a second soccer goal.
· A homeowner suggested putting a hopscotch board or some other playground type game in the area of the old basketball goal.
It was decided that the board would look for estimates regarding these items and keep within the budget.

· The president discussed the dead trees in the easement and referred the homeowners to the FoxFire website which has contact information for the city to remove those trees.
· The president addressed the issue of submitting an architectural form which is required for any design changes to your home, i.e. decks, patios, pools, fences, etc.  The form can be found on the FoxFire website.  A new member was added to the architectural committee.
· The president talked about the HOA attorney who would be handling the legal issues within and around our community.  It was proposed and agreed upon that any excess dollars would be used to pay the attorney fees regarding these issues. 
· The president discussed repairing the lights on the two entrances to the community.  A homeowner stated that he would look into an inexpensive way to light the signs and would email the HOA with this information.
· The president addressed the issue of updating the FoxFire website.  Several homeowners offered to look into ways to update the website and stay within our budget.  They will email the Board with this information.
· The homeowners were encouraged to shovel around their mailboxes during snowy times to help make mail delivery easier.  It was discussed and agreed upon to continue to keep the beginning snow removal at 3 inches.
· The FoxFire HOA Facebook page was mentioned.  The vice president encouraged individuals to join the group as this is another way to keep the community informed.

· With no other items for discussion, the president adjourned the meeting at 8:56 p.m.

